From: 
Rob Lowther  

Sent:
22 June 2012 11:53

To:
Jenny Barker

Subject:
Energy centre. Eco Bicester. Noise condition

Jenny,

As spoken yesterday I can confirm that I have received an approach from Hyder Consulting acting on behalf of the applicants in connection with the noise condition that has been proposed in respect of the Energy Centre.

The condition as we have worded it relies on an assessment being made in accordance with British Standard BS 4142:1997 Method for rating industrial noise affecting mixed residential and industrial areas. In essence BS 4142 is a predictive tool for assessing the likelihood of noise complaints arising from a given activity. The predictive model relies on relating the noise produced by the activity to a background sound pressure level. The difference between the two values, once corrected or rated, gives an indication of the likihood of noise complaints being received.

BS 4142 works best when it is used to assess the impact of a noisy activity that is being introduced to an existing environment. This allows an accurate measurement of the background level to be made and a noise target for the proposed development calculated.

In this case the affected environment has yet to be built and as a result a background sound pressure level measured on the undeveloped site could vary significantly from the background level on the developed site. It is also worth mentioning that where background sound pressure levels are very low the use of BS 4142 is not recommended. This could be the case on the undeveloped site.

What the applicants consultants have suggested is that the BS 4142 requirement is amended and replaced with a simple noise target to be achieved at the nearest or indeed any noise sensitive location. Their proposed noise target is derived from British Standard BS 8233:1999 Sound insulation and noise reduction for buildings. This document contains suggested internal noise levels for habitable rooms within dwellings. Using the 'good' standard a level of Laeq (t) 30 dB is recommended. Allowing the sound attenuation of 10 dB offered by an open window we get to a level of 40 dB as a noise target at the façade of the nearest dwelling, in this case plot 359.

In principal I agree with the argument Hyder have put forward and must concede that it was not something I had thought through when I made my initial consultation response.

I would suggest that the BS 4142 condition be replaced with the following :

That the noise emitted from the Energy Centre shall not exceed Laeq(t) 40 dB when measured at plot 359 or any other noise sensitive location in the vicinity of the premises.

Rob Lowther

ASB Manager

